
P r o t e c t i n g ,  M a i n t a i n i n g  a n d  I m p r o v i n g  t h e  H e a l t h  o f  A l l  M i n n e s o t a n s

June 26, 2023

Minnesota Senate 

Health and Human Services Committee 

The Honorable Melissa Wiklund, Chair 
2107 Minnesota Senate Bldg. 

The Honorable Paul Utke, Ranking Member 
2403 Minnesota Senate Bldg. 

Human Services Committee 

The Honorable John Hoffman, Chair 
2111 Minnesota Senate Bldg. 

The Honorable Jim Abeler, Ranking Member 
2207 Minnesota Senate Bldg. 

Minnesota House of Representatives 

Health Finance and Policy Committee  

The Honorable Tina Liebling, Chair 
477 State Office Building 

The Honorable Joe Schomacker, Ranking 
Member, 209 State Office Building 

Human Services Finance Committee 

The Honorable Mohamud Noor, Chair 
379 State Office Building 

The Honorable Anne Neu Brindley, Ranking 
Member, 251 State Office Building 

Human Services Policy Committee 

The Honorable Peter Fischer, Chair 
551 State Office Building 

The Honorable Debra Kiel, Ranking Member 
203 State Office Building 

Sent via electronic mail 

To the Honorable Chairs and Ranking Members: 

The Minnesota Department of Health (MDH) has received a letter of intent from Nobis Rehabilitation 
Partners (‘Nobis’), based in Allen Texas, pursuant to Minnesota Statutes, section 144.553, to seek a 
hospital license to construct a new 60-bed inpatient rehabilitation hospital in Minneapolis, Minnesota. 

On March 20, 2023, MDH published official notice in the Minnesota State Register in which we shared 
the letter of intent to assess if there were any potential alternative proposals. Not having received any 
such proposals, MDH subsequently notified Nobis of that fact and invited a submission of a formal plan. 

As required, this letter is to notify you that the Nobis project is subject to sections 144.551 and 144.552 
of Minnesota Statutes, and that MDH will be conducting a Public Interest Review once we have received 
a plan with complete information. The plan and all subsequently received information will be available 
online at: www.health.state.mn.us/data/economics/moratorium/index.html  

If you have questions or concerns regarding this review, please contact Stefan Gildemeister, Minnesota’s 
State Health Economist, at 651-201-3554 or stefan.gildemeister@state.mn.us. 

Sincerely, 

Susan Castellano 
Assistant Director, Health Policy Division 
PO Box 64882, 
St. Paul, MN 55164-0882 
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